January 12, 2023
Shafer Township
Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday, January 12, 2023.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller, and Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl. 
Residents present include Becky Strand, Brad Johnson, Tommy Waldemar, Tim Lauer, Kris Vitalis, Joe Mattson, Alex Turk, Ron Kimmlinger, 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited.

A motion was made to approve the agenda by Supervisor Hoffman   and 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried. 
Supervisor Schmalz made a motion to approve the minutes of the December 8, 2022 regularly scheduled board meeting, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd motion; all in favor, motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the December, 2022 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $23,967.74.  The receipts register shows a balance of $6,253.59 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $333,721.45. 

A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s report by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

The claims were reviewed, motion made by Supervisor Schmalz to approve the claims, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
POLICIES
Snow Plow Policy
The Snow Plow Policy was discussed and it was suggested that we change the amount to 3 inches.  The board decided to leave it as it is currently stated, 2 inches.  We discussed state statutes and that you cannot plow snow unto a road from your driveway.  

The policy appears to be in order but we will discuss it next month and make revisions/re-write whatever else is needed.

Garbage Cans Policy

Supervisor Schmalz made a motion that the Township is not responsible for garbage cans that get knocked over or dumped out while plowing snow when they are in the right of way of the plow, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.

Mailbox Policy

We will have a separate policy for mailboxes.  A diagram will have go be included in this policy about what it needs to be.  
A motion was made by Supervisor Schmalz that we adopt the mailbox policy, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.
Computer Issues
The clerk reports that her computer was damaged this week and may not be able to turn it back on.  Checking to see what the plan will be if the laptop is inoperable.  Supervisor Schmalz made a motion that the clerk could spend up to $500 on a laptop if the current one cannot be salvaged, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.
Anderson Culvert
This resident would like to widen the culvert but will have to wait until Spring.  Per the existing policy, the township is responsible for replacing part of the culvert.  Supervisor Schmalz suggested getting a bill from the resident so we know what Shafer Township is expected to pay for.

February 2023 Meeting
We would like to move the February 9th meeting to February 2nd.  A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to move the meeting to February 2nd at 7:00 pm and 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.  

Public Comment
Joe Mattson reported that he received a letter from the water and conservation about water crossing personal property.  
Old business

Ball Park
Ron Kimlinger and Alex Turk were invited to this meeting to discuss Shafer Yards and dust control. Chairman Stovern presented that there were some concerns about the amount of dust created due to extra traffic on this road from last summer.  He is proposing that residents purchase chloride in front of their properties and Shafer Yards/LARA cover the cost of chloride in between each resident.  It is estimated that this would be about 2700 feet/fee of $3,500.  Chairman Stovern reported that the board is requesting this every year moving forward.  Mr. Turk reported he would have to discuss this with the Board members of LARA and would get back to us.
CLVB
The clerk reported that Katie Malchow of CLVB did respond to the question about the Lodging Tax and it does need to go through the City/Township of which the business resides.  Then the city/township needs to send a check directly to CLVB for 95% of what was collected.

Resident Becky Strand reported that she found information that this kind of a lodging tax is something that needs to go through a general vote by the township residents.  

There needs to be more communication between Shafer Township and CLVB to determine if this needs to be on a ballot.  

MATIT
The clerk has contacted other Townships regarding insurance and they are not finding any comparable rates compared to what MATIT charges.  At this time, it appears we will continue to go through MATIT for 2023.

Upcoming Elections
The clerk reminded the board that the March Election will be held on Tuesday, March 14th, 2023.  
Maintenance Update 

Brad has some major piles of snow that could create some issue later.  They are not on the road but they are in the right of way.  
Propane is down to about 30% and we are under 200 gallons for diesel.  The oil pan has been replaced on the plow truck.  Salt and sand is about 2/3 full, Brad did some work for Amador Township yesterday.  We have an hourly rate for the trucks and for materials plus time so we will need to bill for that.  
Upland Road
Supervisor Schmalz talked to Warren White and he said we should talk to other townships about how they did the bonding.  Warren can write something up about the road.

Miscellanous
Warren had talked to one of the Charles brothers and asked if he had any receipts for the work they did on 336th.  He will get back to us about what is happening.  

A motion was made to allow the Threshing Company to use the hall for the regularly scheduled monthly meetings from January through March by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

Chairman Stovern met with the building inspector and reported that we can do a fire wall but we cannot have a roll up door.  If we do have a roll up door, a sprinkler system would need to be installed throughout the whole building.  Supervisor Hoffman reported that he would have something soon from Walters.  Chairman Stovern reported that he is aware of a private company out of Mora that could get us a bid as well and he will give the contact information to Supervisor Schmalz to reach out.  
MAT election; We need to let Cory Johnson know if we are going to go to the meeting.  Right now there is only one name on the ballot.  This election is 1-31-23.  

Clerk Lichtscheidl mentioned that there is some paperwork in the back that needs to be disposed of.  Received ok to put in trash.

Public Comment
Concerns about poisoned animals being dumped on private property.  Referred resident to the DNR and DNR did not call back.  
Supervisor Schmalz made a motion to adjourn at 8:27 pm, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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